The following newspaper article appeared in the 8-28-08 edition of The County Voice.  What follows below was a follow-up e-mail to the Editor of the Newspaper (Elaine Bonavita) updating her on new developments after that original article was printed in the County Voice.  (The County Voice has a total circulation of approximately 18,000 -- mainly in Sevier County -- with limited distribution (a few hundred) in Sanpete County.)
_________________________________________________________

Conrad family takes on State 
State Approved exhaust system blamed for Carbon Monoxide poisoning of Baby Daniel and other families 
By Elaine Bonavita
Voice Editor
MANTI -- The carbon monoxide poisoning case of Baby Daniel was presented to the Utah State Legislature’s Political Subdivisions Interim Committee on June 18th.

Thomas Rodgers, long-time family friend and expert witness for Dr. Dave Conrad of Manti addressed the Committee at a Meeting on Affordable Housing. “I presented this case as an example of HUD Manufactured Housing’s Carbon Monoxide poisoning issue,” Thomas Rodgers explained. 

Dr. Conrad and Tom Rodgers are outraged that nothing has been done to alert residents of the deadly Furnace/Water Heater Exhaust and Fresh Air Adder design in manufactured, modular and trailer homes that HUD and the State have certified as safe.

The Conrad family is among approximately 80,000 residents of Utah who live in manufactured homes. “A very great number of those homes have the exact same egregiously dangerous configuration as ours,” Dr. Conrad pointed out.

In an effort to alert the public to this danger, a website [shown below] has been set up to give homeowners information on Baby Daniel’s story and how to save their own families, neighbors or loved ones from similar problems.

On Baby Daniel’s website are detailed facts and expert testimony exposing the faulty design that leads to CO poisoning that can cause a variety of symptoms in people of all ages -- especially babies. Until the media picks this up, the internet is the only way to get out their story. 

Supporters are also emailing to get out the word. But it may not be enough. As Dr. Conrad explains, “This situation has been covered up! It’s been suppressed and attempted to be discredited by powerful interests because word getting out about this is against their interests.”

What has come to be called “Intrigue in Manti” is actually a reference to the current court battle witnessed by observers as a blatant attempt to discredit Baby Daniel’s case and put the blame on the parents instead of on the State and HUD.

According to Dr. Conrad, this HUD design has been passed off as safe for the past thirty years by the Federal Government (HUD) and the State. He is concerned that “people have been getting profitably treated for everything under the sun, except for CO poisoning, only to have these people sent back over and over again into the same poisonous toxic environment to repeat the sickness cycle or even die.”

Dr. Conrad has his own prescription for CO victims. “The real treatment is free – quit breathing CO!”  Since CO is odorless, colorless and tasteless Dr. Conrad is concerned that “people living in these homes think they are safe because a state trained certified and licensed inspector passed that egregiously dangerous design off as being safe.“

He warns against thinking that your family is safe just because you install a CO detector. “We know of a family whose CO detector went off – only as the paramedics were removing their child’s dead body,” Dr. Conrad explained. Adding, “There may not be enough parts per million CO at the precise location of the detector to set it off while still causing harm to family members…” 

Dr. Conrad warns about using air conditioning in these type of HUD homes. “People are getting carbon monoxided in the summer who use AC. People who do not have AC need time to take a look at their configuration and do something about it before winter to protect their families and their babies.”

Rodgers and Dr. Conrad have been trying to get the word out but their resources are limited.  They question why those responsible for getting the word out to protect the public are not doing it.  

Dr. Conrad is worried for “the vast majority of citizens that are in harm's way because of this problem who are still not armed with the knowledge of it so that they may protect themselves.” 

For overwhelming evidence go to:  www.danielinthelionsden.us 

_____________________________________________________________________

	Update: Important New Developments/Public Hazard/CO Case‏

	From:
	Dave Conrad (dconrad000@hotmail.com)

	Sent:
	Wed 9/24/08 5:05 PM

	To: 
	Elaine Bonavita (countyvoice@yahoo.com)

	Cc: 
	Alan Youngblood (baxterb1@comcast.net)


Elaine, here is an update on the latest that has been happening.  (if you want, you could just print this as is -- as a letter to the editor -- to update the public on the latest)
 
Since all the authorities have had the information for 7 months now -- and have not warned the public -- and with furnace season coming on quickly, now; I decided to at least go around my neighborhood -- and personally look into the situation with respect to those that are living in manufactured homes.
 
These families all live within 2 blocks of our home -- and we know most of them.  They had all received my letter to the community regarding the hazard, in July or earlier -- and most of them believed that we had had the problem -- however they all either did not understand the problem adequately -- or simply did not take it seriously enough to check their own configuration in their own manufactured homes.  None of them knew what the function or intended purpose was -- of the pipe sticking out of their roof -- three feet away from their (too short and stubby) furnace exhaust flue.
 
In the past week I have visited 14 families residing in manufactured homes (all within 2 blocks of our home).  They are of all various makes and models of manufactured homes.  All but one (that is 13 out of 14 !!!) had the problem -- a fresh air adder that operates under the strong vacuum suction power of the main furnace fan -- with a span of only 3 feet between the intake of the fresh air adder and the furnace exhaust flue.  The one home that did not have the problem was older than 30-years-old (this dangerous design is a 30-year-old design) and had electric heat with a retrofitted wood stove.
 
There is not a county anywhere in the entire country that would issue anyone a building permit to build such a configuration into a home -- because it is so obviously foolhardy and dangerous -- yet it appears (based on this 2-block sampling in Manti) that we have hundreds of them right here in the entire Sanpete County -- that have slipped by the safety inspections.  (80,000 people in Utah are at risk -- and potentially millions in the entire USA.)
 
Some of those families (of those I visited) have had unexplained sickness -- including one instance of a lady with very serious, debilitating sickness -- since moving into her home approximately 4 years ago.
 
All of the people were very appreciative that I personally came so that they could clearly see and understand the problem -- and they gladly allowed me to seal off their fresh air adder...except for one man who is blind, so could not see with his own eyes the video evidence, nor the pipe configuration on his own roof -- and he would not believe me -- nor could I get him to understand that having the air that his grandbabies breathe, 3 feet away from his furnace exhaust would be a problem -- so his house remains a hazard...and believe me this is a serious hazard.  People have died from this.  If the snow piles up more than 9 inches on his roof this winter -- and if the breeze blows just the right way for long enough of an evening -- he could wake up with a dead grandchild.
 
To seal the fresh air adder at the entry port inside the furnace is about a 5-minute job using a plastic lid and about 25 cents worth of duct tape, properly placed.  This at least prevents the drawing into the home, the toxic air from the roof-top -- right next to the furnace exhaust pipe.  They are instructed to keep a couple of windows cracked open a bit -- on either side of their house -- to receive fresh air replenishment that way instead...and to check to make sure the duct tape is holding every time they check their furnace filter.  
 
That at least is a temporary safety measure.  
 
They have been told that they can call Todd Mortensen of Trade Winds Heating and Air Conditioning in Manti -- who understands the problem -- and can give them some pricing options for a more permanent and secure alteration -- if they can afford such and desire to do so.
 
In addition to the above development, you will be interested to hear that our friend Tom Rodgers (who has been helping us) has received a phone call from an official at the Pentagon regarding this issue.  They are very concerned because a very large number of our military personnel are housed in manufactured homes on permanent bases in the US, Japan, Germany and Great Britain (those manufactured homes abroad are shipped from the US).  Tom has also received a call from an official at the Veteran's Administration.  They too are concerned, as a great many veterans are housed in manufactured homes.
 
Tom has been on the Mark Maxon Show on K-talk on two different occasions discussing this issue.  Mark Maxon has an average listening audience of approximately 50,000 along the Wasatch Front.  You can now listen to recordings of those two 'appearances' on the website.  Look for the Banner at the top of the website (www.danielinthelionsden.us ).  Tom has also testified before various committees of the Utah legislature on three additional occasions (since the first occasion in June).
 
...hope that this additional information is helpful.
 
Dave Conrad
Father of Baby Daniel
www.danielinthelionsden.us 


